

PARISH OF TIMBERLEA LAKESIDE

PARISH OF TIMBERLEA-LAKESIDE

ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES

The Annual Meeting of Parish Council was held on Sunday, February 7, 1993, after the 10:30 a.m. service. The meeting opened with a prayer led by Rev. Tanswell at 11:30 a.m.

It was moved by Maria Jones and seconded by Linda Jacquin that Rev. Tanswell be the Chairperson of this meeting. Motion carried.

It was moved by Doris DeWolfe and seconded by Judie Lafford that the minutes of last year's meeting be accepted as circulated. There were no errors or omissions noted. Motion carried.

Business Arising

There was no business arising from the minutes.

Reports

Rector's Report - It was moved by Rev. Tanswell and seconded by Tom Richardson that this report be accepted as circulated. Motion carried.

Financial Report - It was moved by Gordon Hamlin and seconded by Weldon Rhyno that this report be accepted as circulated. The power bill was questioned. The Minister mentioned that St. Luke's contributed \$1212 towards the Rectory flooring. There was no further discussion. Motion carried.

Warden's Report - It was moved by Ruth Thompson and seconded by Fonnie Miller that this report be accepted as circulated. Doris DeWolfe asked if we have a companion Church yet. The Minister explained in brief what a companion parish was and that it is chosen for us. The Minister brought to our attention the need for a Planned Giving Representative. There was no further discussion. Motion carried.

Spiritual Development Committee Report - Doris DeWolfe moved and Judie Lafford seconded that this report be accepted as circulated. A typing error was noted - \underline{not} should be \underline{now} in the 4th paragraph. There was no further discussion. Motion carried.

Regional Council Report - Doris DeWolfe moved and Ruth Gilkie seconded that this report be accepted as circulated. Doris DeWolfe brought to our attention the first paragraph of this report and gave a brief explanation. A 4th draft is being put forth and Archdeacons are being considered instead of Bishops. Hubert Jacquin questioned the draft of the new hymn book. There were no further questions. Motion carried.

<u>Diocesan Times Correspondent Report</u> - Doris DeWolfe moved and Helen Clattenburg seconded that this report be accepted as circulated. There was some discussion about the list of names and also the contribution envelopes. There was no further discussion. Motion carried.

Property Committee Report - It was moved by Tim Edwards and seconded by Gordon Hamlin that this report be accepted as circulated. There was no discussion. Motion carried.

Soup Kitchen Report - It was moved by Emily Rhyno and seconded by Lloyd Miller that this report be accepted as circulated. There was no discussion. Motion carried.

Synod Delegates' Report - It was moved by Judie Lafford and seconded by Ardelle Giza that this report be accepted as circulated. Doris DeWolfe commented on the Episcopal Task Force. There was no further discussion. Motion carried.

Statistics Report and Insurance Coverage - These were brought to our attention. An error was noted in the Insurance Report - the expiry date for the Rectory should read May 25/93 and not May 25/92. Gordon Hamlin asked who decides what our church is worth. Linda Jacquin asked if our insurance included replacement cost.

1993 Budget - It was moved by Gordon Hamlin and seconded by Tom Richardson that the 1993 Budget be adopted as circulated. Doris DeWolfe asked if the Parish Allotment went up. Emily Rhyno questioned why \$180 was given to the Soup Kitchen instead of the \$240 that was allotted. The Minister said he would look into this. There was no further discussion. Motion carried.

New Business

Amalgamation - Tom Richardson moved that it be resolved that the two present Church Councils, St. Luke's Church Council and St. Andrew's Church Council, be combined with the present Parish Council so that there shall be a single Parish Council representing both churches; and that the membership of said Parish Council shall be in accordance with Canon 35, Part IV, Membership (p.35-2 & 35-3) except that there shall be (3) three Parish Wardens, (2) two from St. Andrew's Church and (1) one from St. Luke's Church and there shall be a Treasurer for each Church and one for the Parish and these people will be automatic members of Parish Council. This motion was seconded by Ruth Thompson. Motion carried.

Election of Officers

Warden (1993)

Judie Lafford

Judie Lafford was elected by acclamation.

Warden (1993-94)

Tom Richardson

Tom Richardson was elected by acclamation.

Secretary (1993)

Wendy Wells

Wendy Wells was elected by acclamation.

Treasurer (1993)

Ronnie Josey

Ronnie Josey was elected by acclamation.

2 Synod Delegates (1993)

Judie Lafford

Gordon Hamlin

Judie Lafford and Gordon Hamlin were elected by acclamation.

1 Youth Synod Delegate (1993)

Heather Campbell

Heather Campbell was elected by acclamation.

1 Alternative Delegate (1993)

Ardelle Giza

Ardelle Giza was elected by acclamation.

1 Member-at-Large (1993)

Phyllis Publicover

Phyllis Publicover was not in attendance but Doug Publicover assured us she would allow her name to stand for this nomination.

Phyllis Publicover was elected by acclamation.

3 Members-at-Large (1993-94)

Debbie Newcomb Doug Publicover Sarah Rhyno

Sarah Rhyno was not in attendance but she left it in writing that she would allow her name to stand for this nomination. Debbie Newcomb, Doug Publicover and Sarah Rhyno were elected by acclamation:

4 Members-at-Large (1993-94-95)

Ardelle Giza - declined
Weldon Rhyno
Dave Campbell
Judy Sanford
Gerry MacKenzie
Laura Thompson
Wanda Pope
Nancy Michalko
Gordon Hamlin
Hubert Jacquin
Linda Jacquin

Dave Campbell, Judy Sanford, Gerry MacKenzie, Laura Thompson and Wanda Pope were not in attendance but they left it in writing that they would allow their names to stand for these nominations.

Weldon Rhyno, Gordon Hamlin, Nancy Michalko and Hubert Jacquin were elected by ballot.

Diocesan Times Correspondent (1993)

Doris DeWolfe

Doris DeWolfe was elected by acclamation.

2 Regional Council Representatives (1993-94)

Doris DeWolfe

Nancy Michalko - declined

Flos MacFarlane - declined

Ruth Gilkie

Ruth Gilkie and Doris DeWolfe were elected by acclamation.

<u>Auditor</u>
Tim Edwards - declined

It will be the responsibility of the new Parish Council to find an Auditor.

The Minister offered his sincere thanks to everyone who worked hard for the Parish during the past year. 1993 presents us with some unique challenges, especially in Church Growth. Some upcoming events in 1993 are the Gospel Festival being held in May and the Ecumenical Walk for Jesus being held on June 12, 1993.

The Minister said that we need to discover the Gospel for ourselves so that we can share it with others. The Minister said that he looks forward to working with us in 1993.

There was no further business.

Gordon Hamlin moved adjournment at 1:07 p.m. The meeting closed with the Grace. A lunch followed the meeting downstairs in the hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Wells Parish Secretary

Chairperson

Parish Members in Attendance

Harold Slade Wanda Pope Heather Campbell Maria Jones Doris DeWolfe Nancy Michalko Helen Clattenburg Susan Wears Debbie Newcomb Joy Richardson Tom Richardson Margie Hunt Linda Martin-Jacquin Hubert Jacquin Ronnie Josey Ruth Thompson Fonnie Miller

Ethel O'Toole

Gordon P. MacDonald Lloyd J. Miller Clayton Rideout Sandra Rideout Heather Rideout Emily Rhyno Judie Lafford Sharon Polkinghorne Sandra Cowie Judy Sanford Flos MacFarlane Tim Edwards Ruth Gilkie Gordon Hamlin Weldon Rhyno Ardelle Giza Andrea Slade

Doug Publicover Audrey Pilon Denise Grandy

1993 PARISH SERVICE STATISTICS

St. Luke's Church

TIME	HOLY COMM	MORN PRAYER	EVEN PRAYER	ВАРТ	MARR	BURIALS	OTHER
9:15 a.m.	28	20	*				1
TOTAL	28	20					1

St. Andrew's Church

TIME	HOLY COMM	MORN PRAYER	EVEN PRAYER	ВАРТ	MARR	BURIALS	OTHER
8:00 a.m. 10:30 a.m. 7:00 p.m. 7:30 p.m. Other	45	7	-6	5	3	6	7
TOTAL	56	7	6	5	3	6	7

PARISH SOUP KITCHEN COMMITTEE REPORT

Our Parish of St. Andrew's with St. Luke's, provided and served two hot meals to St. George's Soup Kitchen during the past year. These took place on January 23 and August 21.

Once again Beth and Emily wish to thank those people who made stew and helped to serve. Anyone wishing to be involved in this worthwhile project, please contact Beth Foote at 876-2593 or Emily Rhyno at 876-2855 and they would be more than delighted to put your name on the list.

Respectfully submitted,

Beth Foote and Emily Rhyno

AGENDA

PARISH ANNUAL MEETING JAN 23/94 (IMMEDIATELY FOLLOWING MORNING PRAYER)

OPENING PRAYER

MINUTES OF LAST ANNUAL MEETING

BUSINESS ARISING FROM MINUTES

R	E	P	0	R	T	S

- (1) WARDENS
- (3) ST ANDREWS FINANCIAL (4) PARISH FINANCIAL
- (5) PROPERTY
- (7) ST ANDREWS GUILD
- (9) ST LUKES ACW
- (11)SOUP KITCHEN
- (13)DIOCESAN TIMES
 - (15) CEMETERY POLICY

- (2) ST LUKES FINANCIAL
- (6) ENVELOPE SECTY
- (8) ST ANDREWS LADIES GP
- (10)ST LUKES CHURCH
- (12)SYNOD
- (14) REGIONAL COUNCIL

1994 BUDGET (1) ST ANDREWS

(2) PARISH

NEW BUSINESS

ELECTION

- (3) SECRETARY 94

- (13)SYNOD DEL (2) 94
- (15)ATL SYNOD DEL 94
- (17) REG COUN (2) 94/95

- (1) WARDEN(ST LUKES)94/95 (2) WARDEN(ST ANDREWS)94/95
 - (4) TREASURER(ST LUKES) 94
- (5) TREASURER(ST ANDW)94 (6) TREASURER(PARISH) 94
- (7) MEM AT LG (4)94/95/96 (8) ENVELOPE SEC(ST LUKES) 94
- (9) ENV SEC(ST ANDW) 94 (10)AUDITOR(ST LUKES) 94 (11)AUDITOR(ST ANDW) 94 (12)AUDITOR(PARISH) 94

 - (14) YOUTH SYNOD DEL 94
 - (16) DIOCESAN TIMES CORR 94

ADJOURNMENT

1993 PARISH WARDENS REPORT

1993 BECAME A VERY DIFFERENT YEAR IN OUR PARISH . FOR A START AT OUR ANNUAL MEETING IN FEBRUARY WE PASSED A MOTION TO AMALGAMATE ST LUKES AND ST ANDREWS CHURCH COUNCILS WITH THE PARISH COUNCIL AS ONE IDENTITY THIS WAS A PLUS RIGHT FROM THE START . FOR MANY COUNCIL MEMBERS IT MEANT NOW ONLY ONE MEETING TO ATTEND PER MONTH AT WHICH BOTH CHURCHES AND THE PARISH COULD CONDUCT THEIR MONTHLY BUSINESS . AFTER THE ANNUAL MEETING THE REST OF THE FIRST HALF OF 1993 BECAME STATUS QUO . HOWEVER IN JUNE WHEN REV TANSWELL ANNOUNCED HIS RESIGNATION FOR THE END OF AUGUST OUR WARDENS WORLD AND THAT OF THE PARISH TOOK A DEFINITE CHANGE OF DIRECTION . HOW MUCH WE WERE ALL TO FIND OUT IN THE COMING MONTHS . A SPECIAL PARISH MEETING WAS HELD IN JULY TO PICK A PAROCHIAL COMMITTEE WHOSE JOB WAS TO CHOOSE A NEW RECTOR FOR OUR PARISH . THE PAROCHIAL COMMITTEE AFTER MANY MEETINGS AND MUCH DELIBERATION IN SEPTEMBER CHOOSE AS OUR NEW RECTOR THE REV RONALD WALKER WHO ACCEPTED OUR OFFER AND WILL JOIN OUR PARISH IN FEBRUARY 1994 . WE WISH HIM WELL IN HIS NEW ENDEAVOUR AND THE MANY CHALLENGES HE WILL FACE AHEAD . AFTER THE END OF AUGUST THE WARDENS REALLY BEGAN TO FIND OUT THE MANY THINGS OUR FORMER RECTOR DID AS PART OF HIS DAILY PARISH LIFE . ALL OF A SUDDEN "WHO WOULD PICK UP THE MAIL" "WHO WOULD CONDUCT NEXT SUNDAYS SERVICES" , "WHO WOULD CHAIR COUNCIL" AND THE LIST GOES ON . THESE WERE JUST SOME OF THE MANY ISSUES WHICH OUR PARISH HAD TO FACE . WE AS WARDENS AND YOU AS PARISHIONERS MEANT THESE ISSUES HEAD ON AND TOGETHER WE SOMEHOW ALWAYS MANAGED TO GET THINGS DONE . THE REPAIR AND REFURBISHING OF OUR RECTORY IS ONE OF THE HIGH LIGHTS WITH THE ADDITION OF A NEW FURNACE , NEW CARPETING , PLUS AN ENTIRE PAINTING INSIDE HAS NOW MADE OUR RECTORY READY FOR OUR NEW RECTOR AND FAMILY . THIS COULD NOT HAVE BEEN ACCOMPLISHED WITHOUT THE TIRELESS EFFORT OF MANY INDIVUALS ESPECIALLY GORDON HAMLIN , DOUG PUBLICOVER , RON SMITH AND WELDON RHYNO WHO BY THEMSELVES PUT IN OVER 100 HOURS OF LABOUR . THANKS TO ALL WHO HELPED IN SO MANY WAYS . YOUR WARDENS FEEL THIS PARISH HAS GROWEN STRONGER THIS YEAR . WHY ? BECAUSE WHEN WE WERE FACED WITH THE CHALLENGE WE AS A TOTAL PARISH ALL WORKED TOGETHER WITHOUT QUESTION TOWARDS ONE COMMON GOAL THAT BEING FOR THE GOOD OF OUR PARISH AND IT SURE SHOWS . ONCE AGAIN YOUR PARISH WARDENS WOULD LIKE TO EXPRESS A SINCERE AND HEART FELT THANK YOU TO EACH AND EVERY PARISHIONER FOR YOUR MOST NEEDED AND WELCOME SUPPORT IN 1993 . (WE MADE IT TO 1994) .

RESPECTIVELY SUBMITTED

TOM RICHARDSON

JUDY LAFFORD

RUTH THOMPSON

ST LUKES CHURCH 1993 FINANCIAL REPORT

INCOME :

LOOSE COLLECTION		296.75
REGULAR COLLECTION		5483.00
INITIAL OFFERING		31.50
COIN CARDS (SUMMER/LENTEN/ADVENT)		276.50
ENVELOPES (EASTER/CHRISTMAS)		283.00
ST LUKES ACW		500.00 <
DIOCESAN TIMES		14.00
PRIMATES WORLD RELIEF		284.00
CENT A MEAL & SOBEYS TAPES		298.16
GST REBATE		33.48
MISC (DEANERY CAMP/FD BK/PHOENIX HS)		64.00
MISC (THANKSGIVING & MEMORIAL)	9	110.00
9 19		
SUB TOTAL		7674.39
BAL ON HAND		385.31
TOTAL		8059.70

EXPENSES :

PARISH ALLOTMENT	4632.60
DIOCESAN ALLOTMENT	1771.32
NOVA SCOTIA	136.66
ULTRAMAR FUELS	329.78
DIOCESAN BOOK ROOM	23.99
DIOCESAN TIMES	14.00
PRIMATES WORLD RELIEF	284.00
GST & INS	242.11
MISC	63.98
MISC (DEANERY CAMP/FD BK/PHOENIX HS)	64.00
SUB TOTAL	7562.44
BAL ON HAND	497.26
TOTAL	8059.70

ST LUKES CHURCH

1993 FINANCIAL REPORT

BUILDING FUND

BOILDING FOND			
INCOME : BAL ON !	361.48 AAND 506.55	EXPENSES :	868.03
TOTAL	868.03		868.03
		÷	
	8 *		
MEMORIAL FUND			
INCOME :INTERST DONATIONS		EXPENSES :	
BAL ON H	AND 1045.66		1208.41
TOTAL	1208.41		1208.41
	<u>u</u>		

LAND FUND

INCOME	:	INTEREST	1.69	EXPENSES	:	BK	SVC	CHG	3.00
		BAL ON HAND	278.00						276.69
		TOTAL	279.69						279.69

Revenues:	Year TD		Expenses:
	\$179.75		Parish Allotment
	\$2,160.05		Diocesan Allotmer
	\$35,754.75		Capital Allotmer
	\$1,099.25		Fuel
	\$787.00		Electric
	\$125.00		Telephone
	\$1,768.00		Water
	\$131.50	ei.	Repairs
	\$559.75		Insurance
	\$1,144.66		Sunday School
	\$42.00		Floor Wax
	\$769.95		Diocesan Times
	\$485.60		Primates Relief
	\$5,000.00		Snow Removal
	\$1,935.00		
	\$1,080.28		Food Bank
	\$546.00		
	\$5.00		
	\$148.00		
			TOTAL EXPENSES:
	\$53,573.54		
	53741.54		
	\$14,169.97		
	\$12,518.86		
	(65V.Au		
	\$27.66		
	\$1,651.11		
	80.00		

\$45,078.34

\$24,959.79 \$9,741.87 \$1,520.00 \$4,065.20 \$518.14 \$171.41 \$76.68 \$0.00 \$563.50 \$2,492.30 \$34.00 \$662.65 \$231.48

Year II

										٠
New Balance:	18 17		Total:			Expenses:		Balance 11/31	Donations:	Building Fund
\$321.42	THE PERSON NAMED IN		\$0.00					\$268.42	\$53.00	
1 year invest.		\$11,421.82	New Balance:	\$0.00		Expenses:	balance 11/31	ponactons:		Memorial Fund
\$5,280.97							\$11,421.82	Ş0.50		
1 year invest.		Ne			Cemetary Lot		Donations:	parance Tryst	B-1	Cemetry Fund
\$2,585,92	\$4,671.53	New Balance:			\$600.00			\$4,U/1.33		

PARISH OF TIMBERLEA-LAKESIDE 1993 FINANCIAL REPORT

INCOME:		EXPENSES:	
PARISH ALLOTMENT ST. ANDREW'S ST. LUKE'S SUB TOTAL	31603.28 4632.60 36235.88	STIPEND PENSION BENEFITS EMPLOYEE BENEFITS TRAVEL	16712.31 2928.00 1182.31 2761.94
DIO ALLOTMENT ST. ANDREW'S ST. LUKE'S SUB TOTAL	12989.16 1771.32 14760.48	PART TIME MINISTRY POWER TELEPHONE REPAIRS @ MAINTENANCE TAXES	1651.36 3031.69 394.75 742.15 1303.39
INTEREST INCOME GST REBATE RENT OF RECTORY DONATION OTHER SUB TOTAL	40.60 224.61 500.00 24.45 159.00 948.56	INSURANCE WATER WATER STATIONERY @ supplies MISCELLANEOUS SOUP KITCHEN TANGIER DEANERY CAMP GST PAID DIO. ALLOTMENT	273.00 231.45 1476.72 487.00 240.00 260.00 370.08
TOTAL PWRDF PHOENIX HOUSE	51944.92 843.60 17.00	ST. ANDREW'S ST. LUKE'S SUB TOTAL PWRDF PHOENIX HOUSE BLT FOOD BANK	12989.24 1771.26 48806.65 843.60 17.00 100.00
BLT FOOD BANK TANGIER DEANERY CAMP DIO. TIMES	47.00 5.00 52.00	TANGIER DEANERY CAMP DIO TIMES	5.00 52.00
TOTAL	52909.52	TOTAL	49824.25

RECONCILIATION:

INCOME				E2000 E2
				52909.52
EXPENSES				49824.25
DIFFERENCE				3085.27
TRANSFERRE	D TO			- 1 OF
CAPITAL AC	CT	45		2400.00
SURPLUS				685.27
BAL ON HAN	D 1/1/93			6526.10
BAL ON HAN	D 31/12/93			7211.37

- 5. Lot owners must clear all flowers and potted plants by no later than October 31. Lot owners should remove any plants or flowers before they become unsightly. In certain situations, the Property Committee may decide to remove flowers from a particular lot to maintain the general appearance of the cemetery.
- 6. Artificial decorations are normally allowed only from November 1 until April 1 of the following year. However, this is at the discretion of the Property Committee.
- 7. The Property Committee will in no way assume responsibility for damage or loss of any portable article that is left on the lot or grave site.

CAPITAL ACCOUNT:

INCOME:		EXPENSES:	0.00
ST. ANDREW'S ST. LUKE'S INTEREST	2160.00 240.00 42.30	TOTAL	0.00
TOTAL BAL ON HAND 1/1/93	2442.30 3708.08	BALANCE ON HAND 31/12/93	6150.38
	6150.38		6150.38

The Parish of St. Andrew's Church, Timberlea with St. Luke's Church, Lakeside

P.O. Box 128 Lakeside, Nova Scotia B0J 1Z0

CEMETERY POLICY

The sale of grave lots to known parishioners and their immediate families (children), is in the amount of \$300.00 (three hundred dollars). Extended family members of parishioners, if they are baptised, may purchase a grave lot if there are any available when needed, for the amount of \$600.00 (six hundred dollars). Grave lots will not be pre-sold to extended families being defined as parents, brothers, sisters, and/or sister and brotherin-law.

All burials in St. Andrew's Cemetery will be according to the Rites of the Anglican Church of Canada.

To obtain information of utilization of grave lots, parishioners should contact the Wardens.

The following By-Laws will be enforced by St. Andrew's Property Committee.

Arrangements for the opening and closing of the grave must be made by the family in consultation with the Wardens. The family is responsible for the cost of opening and closing of the grave.

BY-LAWS

- 1. No lot owner shall change the grading of his/her lot and should any such change be made, it will be restored to its original grade at the expense of the owner. Adhering to this law, mounds will not be allowed over graves.
- 2. Borders, fences, railings, walls, cut stone and hedges in or around lots are henceforth prohibited. Any such items which have been erected prior to the enactment of these rules may be removed if the property committee finds them to be unsightly or objectionable. In this case, the lot owner would be notified in writing and given ninety days to make the necessary improvements to the lot.
- 3. All owners are required to keep their lots, stones, monuments, etc. on their lots in proper repair at their own expense and to the satisfaction of the Property Committee.
- 4. No planting, pots or planters will be allowed on any lot as it interferes with the landscaping and general maintenance done by the Property Committee. Cut flowers and small pots which can be readily removed are permitted.

1993 PROPERTY COMMITTEE REPORT

The Property Committee met throughout the year and has the following main items of business to report at the Annual Meeting:

General

1.1 At our meeting in September, Fr.Duanne Tanswell was thanked for his many contributions to the business of the Property Committee over the years that he was Minister in our Parish.

2. St. Andrew's Church

- 2.1 A summer student was hired to carry out regular maintenance and improvement work over the summer months. This was made possible through a Provincial Government scheme. The project was a success and it is hoped that a similar arrangement can be made for the summer of 1994.
- 2.2 The Property Committee drew up a list of short, medium, and long-term projects for consideration by Management Committee. Many of the projects would require special Appeals or similar in order to raise the necessary funds.
- 2.3 The Sunday School room was finished by Ron Smith, and we thank him for his hard work to provide an improved storage room for the Sunday School teachers.
- 2.4 Edi Gilbert again worked wonders with the flower garden at the front of the Church. Thanks go to her for her devoted effort which makes St.Andrew's look so attractive to all who come to church and to anyone passing by.
- 2.5 Ken Richardson installed a ceiling light over the lectern a professional job well done. Thanks go to Ken for this work.

3. Rectory

- 3.1 An extraordinary effort, on behalf of Doug Publicover, Gordon Hamlin, Ron Smith, and Weldon Rhyno has resulted in a completely repainted and decorated interior for the Rectory. This voluntary effort totalled over 100 hours and we are very grateful for their generous contribution of time and skills.
- 3.2 The retaining wall behind the Rectory has been replaced. Thanks go to Dave Dellapinna and Keith Fraser for their work. Keith also arranged for his company Ocean Concrete to donate labour and materials required for the new wall.
- 3.3 A new hot water baseboard heating system is installed and working. Significant savings are expected to be made with this system over the previous all-electric system.
- 3.4 New carpet has been installed throughout the Rectory, to complete the interior redecorating in readiness for our new Minister and his family.

I wish to thank all those who have given their time and skills to the work of the Property Committee during 1993. There is always plenty to do, and we welcome any new members to our committee.

Respectfully submitted,

Tim Edwards Chairman

5

ST. ANDREW'S CHURCH ENVELOPE SECRETARY REPORT 1993

During 1993, there were 115 sets of envelopes distributed. The following breakdown shows the annual contribution through the regular weekly envelopes.

Regular Weekly Envelopes Only		Total contribution incl. Special Offerings
9	no contribution	8
18	\$ 1.00 - \$ 50.00	9
12	\$ 51.00 - \$ 100.00	13
15	\$ 101.00 - \$ 200.00	13
23	\$ 201.00 - \$ 300.00	23
5	\$ 301.00 - \$ 400.00	11
6	\$ 401.00 - \$ 500.00	6
16	\$ 501.00 - \$ 600.00	12
4	\$ 601.00 - \$ 800.00	10
2	\$ 801.00 - \$1000.00	5
Ž	\$1001.00 - \$2000.00	4
0	\$2001.00 - \$3000.00	0
0	\$3001.00 - \$4000.00	0
1	\$4001.00 - \$5000.00	1
115	500. 5	115

Respectfully submitted Beverley Dellapinna Envelope Secretary

1661	Budget	\$300.00	\$3,000.00	\$40,000.00	\$1,500.00	\$1,000.00	\$400.00	\$2,000.00	\$250.00	\$700.00	\$1,300.00	\$45.00	\$790.00	\$600.00	\$5,000.00	\$2,500.00	\$2,000.00	\$546.00	\$100.00		\$62,031.00		
	Revenues:	Initial Offering	Open Offering	Envelopes	Lenten Folders	Easter Envelopes	Thanksgiving	Christmas Envel	Summer Folders	Advent Folders	Sunday School	Diocesan Times	Primates Relief	Hall Rental	Donations	Church Council Dinne	Church Council Aucti	S.S. Cookbook	Local Food Bank		Total:	Reconciliation:	

Expenses:

Discour Allotment	\$39,533.40
Capital Allotmer	\$2,160.00
Fuel	\$3,700.00
Electric	\$500.00
Telephone	\$200.00
Water	\$115.00
Repairs	\$0.00
Insurance	\$563.50
Sunday School	\$1,300.00
Diocesan Times	\$45.00
Primates Relief	\$790.00
Snow Removal	\$200.00

TOTAL EXPENSES: \$62,196.06

\$100.00

Food Bank

\$0.00

\$62,031.00 \$62,196.06 \$0.00

Income Expenses Deficit monthly

St.Andrew's Guild_____1993 Annual Report

The Guild again had a very busy year and with only a few members accomplished a great deal. We have a weekly commitment to our Tuesday Night Socials. The number of people attending each week varies from 40 to 54. These people come from as far away as Indian Harbour and Boutilier's Point to enjoy an evening of fellowship, games and refreshments.

We held two big craft sales -one at the Halifax Shopping Centre

in January and the Christmas Bazaar in November.

The Guild, with the help on St. Andrew's Ladies' Group, provided a hot and cold buffet dinner as a farewell to the Tanswell family.

Other activities have been our Talent Project (the members use their talents to raise at least \$50.00 each year apart from the work for the Bazaar), collected gifts for The Mission to the Seamen, and The Bakeless Bake Sale.

We cleaned the church for Christmas with the help of three

parishioners and two young girls.

The Visitation Committee continues to visit parishioners who are hospitalized, and send cards to those who are ill or bereaved. We gave an In Memorium to St. Andrew's Church in memory of Alice Gough, a former member of ST. Andrew's Guild.

The Guild would like to thank St.Andrew's Ladies' Group for their support (both by providing baking and working with us) at the Christmas Bazaar and at the dinner for Father Tanswell. We would like to foster more church activities where the two groups work together.

Respectfully submitted,

D. Dewaye President

1993 Annual Financial Report for St. Andrew's Guild

INCOME

Dues	109.00
Sale of Crafts	1104.65
Bake Table	440.75
Talent Project	500.00
Bakeless Bake Sale	426.00
Christmas Tea	310.50
Capitol/Sobey's Tapes	_ 167.10
Sale of Baskets	3.50
Sale of Church Plates	
Bank Interest	_ 1.48
Tuesday Socials	
Kitchen Salea	
Sale of Calendars	
Surprise Gifts	93.50
	6569.98
Balance January 1/93	1170.28
Total	7740.26

EXPENDITURES

Kitchen Supplies	136,99 5000,00 204,00 13,33
Prizes for Tuesday Soci	
Balance Dec.31/93	6693.47 1046.79 7740.26

Respectfully submitted,

Dois Dewalfe Trasurer

audited by

ST. ANDREW'S LADIES GROUP

ANNUAL REPORT

1993

We started 1993 with 11 members but in September, we were fortunate to have Joy Richardson join us so we now have 12 very active members.

In January, we held our elections. Bernadette Griswold was elected as Secretary and Sandra Cowie as Treasurer. The President and Vice President positions were not filled until our March meeting. Wendy Wells was elected the President and Flos MacFarlane was elected as the Vice President.

On February 10th working with the Guild, we provided a lunch for the Confirmation Service and helped serve the refreshments.

We held our Annual St. Patrick's Day Pot Luck Supper on March 14th.

We held three Yard Sales during 1993. On April 24th we made \$781; on June 26th we made \$92.39 and on October 23rd we made \$407.09.

We held two Preteen Dances. We held one on May 14th making \$135 and one on November 5th making \$47. These were not very successful.

In June, we worked for Donna Ruggles stuffing Information Bags for a conference she was involved in. She rewarded us with \$200 for our help. We donated this \$200 along with \$800 from our funds to St. Andrew's Church in June.

We sponsored the Annual Parish Picnic on June 13th at Lewis Lake Picnic Park. The picnic was not very well attended this year.

We held an Appreciation Tea on June 2nd for the Guild Members, the Sunday School Teachers and Edith Gilbert.

Our closing dinner was held on July 14th at China Town.

In August, we helped the Guild with the farewell luncheon for the Tanswell family.

At our October meeting, we had a fun evening learning to make bows. Sharon Polkinghorne instructed us in our bow making.

We purchased extra glasses for the kitchen and a recycling bin for the hall in the hopes of encouraging recycling when the hall is being used for events or regular activities.

St. Andrew's Ladies Group.....page 2

We are still looking after the cradle roll, sending out cards to the newly baptised children on their birthdays.

In December, we were able to donate another \$500 to St. Andrew's Church making this a total of \$1500 donated in 1993.

Our Ladies Group attended a Sunday evening service at All Saints Cathedral during Advent.

Our Annual Christams Party was held on December 13th at which time we gave gifts to our Wardens, Judie Lafford and Tom Richardson, to thank them for all they have done for the Parish in the absence of a minister. We also presented Pat Crory with a gift to thank her for her commitment to our Music Ministry.

We decorated the Church for Christmas on Monday night, December 20th. We would like to extend our thanks to Ken Richardson, who came on the spur of the moment to help us get the tree up.

1993 was a very busy and exciting year. We would like to thank everyone who supported our activities this past year and we look forward to your support in 1994.

We would also like to thank the Guild for their support of our group and we look forward to more events in 1994 where we can work together.

We extend our thanks to Rev. Tanswell for all his support during his time in our Parish and to Tom Richardson and Judie Lafford, our Church Wardens, who have kept things going these past few months.

We are looking forward to 1994 with excitement and anticipation as we patiently await the arrival of our new Minister, Rev. Ron Walker.

Respectfully submitted,

Wendy Wells
President

ST. ANDREW'S LADIES GROUP FINANCIAL STATEMENT

INCOME	EXPENDITURES	
3 Yard Sales \$1,581.24	Miscellaneous	\$ 108.99
2 Preteen Dances 171.36	Gifts	210.06
Bank Interest 1.44	Donations	1,300.00
Bal. January, 1993 72.15	Service Charge	2.00
x	M.F. Charge	7.00
\$1,826.19	 3 3 3 3 4 5 1 5 1 5 1 5 1 5 1 5 1 5 1 5 1 5 1 5	
	Total	\$1,628.05
	Bal. on hand Dec. 1993	198.14
		\$1,826,19

Respectfully submitted,

Sandra Cowie Treasurer

2 4 -

n e

ST. LUKE'S CHURCH ANNUAL REPORT FOR 1993

During the year 1993, our congregation has remained about the same; however, at the end of the year we were happy to welcome two new members into our midst.

At long last our land acquisition is settled. The deeds and all papers pertaining to the church property has been received from the lawyer, Richard Cregan, by Ruth Thompson, who has turned them over to be put in the safe at St. Andrew's Church for safekeeping. This property is the wedge shaped piece near the corner of Munroe Subdivision given to the church by the Boylan family.

The student who was working for the Parish in the summer did a nice job of keeping St. Luke's lawn mowed all summer.

Snow plowing was done efficiently all winter and continues to be into 1994.

In the winter of 1993, it was decided to have church services bi-weekly in February and March, due to weather conditions. This worked out very well for St. Luke's congregation.

In June we were notified of the resignation of the Rev. Duanne Tanswell, effective the end of August. A committee was formed consisting of Ruth Thompson, Ardelle Giza for St. Luke's and Tom Richardson, Judie Lafford, Neil Morse and Wendy Wells from St. Andrew's, to meet with Bishop Peters to see about the hiring of a new Rector. We received several applications and held interviews in the vacant Rectory during the fall. It was the committees unanimous decision to accept the application of the Rev. Ronald Walker to be our new Rector. He will be coming to us on February 1st, 1994 and we will meet him and his wife Geraldine at a combined service at St. Andrew's the first Sunday in February, after which we will have a luncheon. We all look forward to meeting our new Rector.

In the absence of the Rev. Tanswell, the management committee assumed the leadership that we were accustomed to depend upon with the Rev. Duanne. It was decided the outside of the church was in such a deplorable condition with peeling paint that we get it scraped and painted. Before the job was finished, the weather turned so rainy and cold that a part of the job had to be left until Spring. Hopefully by May 1994 it will be all completed.

During the fall our Communion services were taken by several retired ministers while the Morning Prayer services were led by our several Lay Readers. We all enjoyed these services by the Lay Readers very much and give them all a vote of thanks.

Several sales of new-to-you goods were held in the church basement during the summer.

accepted and agreed to work toward achieving the Goals and Priority issues as previously circulated (It is hoping that these Goals will be distributed shortly in their revised and accepted form.). All parishes are being called to respond to these goals. A second matter that was passed at Synod is that every parish is required to elect a communication person. This person will be responsible for receiving and distributing information to the parish as directed by Parish Council and/or requested by the Diocese. The third motion that effects parishes is that the 1994 Synod will be a weekend Synod (Friday-Sunday) and the focus of Synod will be based on Family and Family Life.

" UL 30

Friday evening was taken up by the Synod Banquet and Bishop Peter's 12th anniversary as Bishop was celebrated. During and after the meal entertainment was provided by a Halifax City Schools Choir and there were also regional presentations as a song, skit or poem gently nudging Bishop Peters. Much planning and preparation went into this evening for the Bishop and his wife.

Saturday saw the completion of the remainder of Synod business. It should be noted that the motion to revise the Corporate Structure was tabled until next year. It is hoped that every parish will consider this motion thoroughly before the next Synod.

INFORMATION HEARINGS

Ardelle attended one information hearing on Campus
Ministry. The question was raised as to why there are so few
people in the church between the ages of 15 and 29. The

possibilities mention were Sunday school cuts off at 12/13, church services are more for adults, there is no place for this group in the church to make them feel they belong, a need for youth groups.

Campus ministry takes place within a few of the universities in town. Students have a busy schedule with classes, homework, study, part-time jobs and life time careers.

An ideal campus minister would be: young, single, on-call, dedicated, listens to the students, dressed as a minister, aware of the hectic college life and speaks well to individuals.

Why campus ministry? It continues involvement in the church even when the student is away from home, it gives a peace of mind(a break from th hectic life) and campus ministry can find you.

Heather attended a hearing called National World. This hearing was about what the Primates World Relief believed could be done to solve some of the worlds problems. They said that in 1992 they decided that the main goal of PWRDF would be to create a just and peaceful world. They also wanted to protect the refugees trying to better their lives by leaving warring countries.

We were told it would take \$20 billion dollars to solve and provide basic human needs to those living in poverty in third world countries. Their way to come up with this money was for major military countries like the U.S., Canada and the former

to the poverty-stricken countries. If all of the major military countries did this it would mean a \$5 billion dollar surplus of the \$20 billion needed.

7 000

Most people belief that Primates World Relief only helps the poor in other countries besides Canada. This is not true. The efforts here are not publicized also the other countries because as a society Canada does not look at it self as having people needing help because they are too poor.

Regional Council Report for 1993

mother to

There were only three Regional Council meetings in 1993. Only 5 Regional Churches have been linked through "Companions-onthe Way" project. Our Parish has been linked to two churches in British Columbia. These churches are at Salmon Arm and Sicamous. We were fortunate to have visitors from Salmon Arm during the summer at one of our church services. At one of our meetings Bishop Peters spoke to us on four matters of interest. #1-The new Canon Law #35 which deals with the appointment of priests to a new parish. As a result of Bishop Febers concern the following motion was presented to Synod. "Be it resolved that when a Parochial committee has chosen a new priest (the committee has 14 days in which to complete these interviews) that when the interviews are completed that the Parachial Committee has 14 days in which to notify the Bishop of their decision." #2-The Task Force on Episcopal Planning_ (our parish and all the parishes of our Regional Council were alarmed and opposed this new draft by the Episcopal Planning Committee as it proposed 7 new bishops and 7 new bishops residences _ Bishop Peters told us that Drast #4 was being presented and there would likely be 7 archdeacons as a result of this drast. Draft #4 was changed and we now have 7 deaconries in our Diocese. The Reverend Doctor Sue Moxley from Prospect has been named head of our deaconry. #3-The Diocesan staff are to keep "The Director of Ministry and Programme" and we are to have 2 bishops. #4-Bishop Peters also spoke about Evangelism in the church our mandate is: To know Christ and To Make Him Known. 1) Worship is the first priority. 2] Come to know Christ as we worship and then to know Christ is for us to show others about Him by our actions. The Status on The Diocesan Allotment was presented by Mr. Ted Johnson. These were some of the interesting facts: In 1992-64 parishes paid their allotment in full-3 paid nothing. In 1990-The Diocese had a deficit of \$9,449. In 1992-The Diocese had a surplus of \$23,643. In the last 3 years our Diocese has paid The National Church 1.4 million dollars.

Respectfully submitted,

D. Dewolfe.

WP

Annual Report for Diocesan Times Correspondent____1993

During the year no newsitems were sent to The Diocesan Times. The following records of parishioners were directed to The Diocesan Times:
6 names were deleted,
14 additional new names were added,

57 changes of address were made.

Respectfully submitted,

D. Dewaye.